Graduate Council
November 3, 2009

Present:
N. Splett, T. Buttles, M. Harris, R. Coffman, E. Korenic, L. Zlogar, L. Swanson, D. Pepi, M. Manke, B. Caskey, K. Larsen, T. Holleran, H. Pollack, M. Gillen, S. Woitaszewski, V. Hausman, D. Johnson

Minutes of the October 6, 2009 meeting were approved.

Chair’s Report

a.
Reader and Hooder needed for Commencement :



Manke volunteered to read names; Coffman will hood students.


b.
MS – Ag Ed (Sustainable Community Development):


As requested by Dean Gallenberg (due to problems in staffing classes), this program has temporarily suspended admissions.


c.
Program Prioritization:



Thanks to all the programs for good work.  The Dean’s Council will begin reviewing programs 11/4/09.


d.
Graduate Programs  - Self-Sustaining:


Making graduate programs self-supporting has been an item of discussion, especially since the long-term view of state funding is not positive.  However, no one is saying that there will be no GPR funding for programs; rather, if a program can be self-supporting, that is desirable.

Committee Reports




a.
Course Approval Committee (Harris)



- MUS 550  Music for Elementary Teachers



Harris/Holleran moved to approve; approved.


b.
Appeals Committee (Korenic)



None


c.
Program Review Committee (Woitaszewski)



The committee reviewed the Program Review process and suggested a few changes, mainly in language appropriate to graduate programs.  A number of additional changes were suggested by Council members, which will be incorporated.  Woitaszewski reported that the surveys still need to be reviewed and will be brought to Graduate Council at a later date.

Old Business

a.
Revised policy for Summer oral comprehensive exams –



Swanson/Manke moved to approve; approved.  Council members were asked to communicate the policy to graduate faculty in their programs.  The policy will be placed on the Graduate Studies web page.

New Business

ESL – An up-date on the admissions process for international students who do not achieve the minimum required TOEFL score.  Because ESL training is now available on campus, these students will be granted conditional admission to campus, with full admission contingent upon successful completion of ESL training.  A copy of the undergraduate conditional admission letter was distributed to Council members.  Graduate Studies will draft a letter appropriate to graduate admissions processes, but will await input from the TESOL committee regarding simplifying the language.

Meeting adjourned.

